“There is always something you can do about any problem; even if it is just changing your perspective on how you feel about the problem.” David DeNotaris.  Teaching is a job that requires constant and strategic planning to meet the ever-changing and diverse needs of students. Even though we have many ideas of how to best service our students, and we plan every detail, we may not always be able to execute our plans and ideas because of bumps in the road or even all out roadblocks.   These roadblocks can be in the form of lack of time, materials/equipment needs, language barriers, socio-economic concerns and even lack of parental and administrative support. As a cohort we read What Should I Do? by Anna Richert and discovered that our dilemmas are not limited to our individual classrooms and schools, they are nation wide.    In a discussion about the problems we as teachers face, one of my MSU colleagues, Mellinet Ellison stated “Dilemmas provide opportunities for creativity.” The takeaway for me is as follows:  no matter what I do or how I plan, I am working with children in a public educational system and problems are going to arise and should be handled just as I handle my non-work problems – ride the wave and do the best with the situation that’s  presented.  Challenges are a test and there is a lesson to be learned from every test.  Take the test, learn the lesson and apply the information when the next test comes your way.   
Solutions to our problems can and should be discussed and worked out with stakeholders. Colleagues can provide invaluable insight as they may have experienced the same type of problem and can provide advice or even bring a fresh perspective to the situation.  Sometimes we are too close to our dilemmas to be able to see the situation objectively to find solutions. Teaching can be isolating, but we have to be cautious to not close out people and their ideas.  Great ideas can also come from the students themselves.  We advocate for students taking responsibility for their own learning. What better way than presenting situations to students and allowing them to be a part of the problem solving process.  Student input is critical and powerful. When we allow students to have a say so in how things are done we are empowering them to take charge of their education.
As I reflect on what we have done so far I am pleased with the progress of the Imagine-It project.  Being able to have a science professor mentor students on a weekly basis was unexpected.  While I thought that communication with experts as something that would be implemented later in the project, it turns out that implementing this in the beginning was a coup as this has bolstered their self-confidence.  Students have also just begun, the reflection/communication logs that they share with parents and guardians.  After week one, I have identified a couple of minor changes that I would like to make, but overall, zi am pleaded with the initial results.  As we enter the spring semester,  I am looking to fine tune and share out with my team and colleagues on the Instructional Leadership Team to determine what and how can be implemented schoolwide.  …..cause of the am...ronger. s plaque 


























































































